Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Regular Meeting Minutes

April 1, 2004

Tacoma Fire Department * Sta. #8

1. Call to Order
The April 1, 2004 meeting of the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association was called to order by President Paul Webb 9:00 a.m.  Those in attendance were: Alan Predmore, Buckley FD; James Jaques, Milton FD; Curt Vandver, Puyallup FD; Eileen Lewis, Tacoma FD; Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD; Paul Webb, PCFD #2; Rick Bleecker, PCFD #3; Marv Cole, PCFD #3; Bob Black, PCFD #5; Eric Watson, PCFD #5; Tracy Lyon, PCFD #5; Doug Willis, PCFD #6; Judy Murphy, PCFD #6; Andy McAfee, PCFD #14; Eric Nelson, PCFD #16; Paul Bosch, PCFD #16; Bob Vellias, PCFD #17; Reggie Romines, PCFD #21;Garry Olson, PCFD #23; Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB; Norma Pancake, PCEMS;  Jeff Kinne, Boeing Auburn/Frederickson and Recorder Denise Menge.

2. Flag Salute
Eileen Lewis led the flag salute.

3. Approval of Minutes
It was moved and seconded to approve the March 11, 2004 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.

4. Treasurer’s Report
Bob Black stated he is unable to give a treasurer’s report today, as the statement should be received in the mail today.

Bob Black introduced District 6’s new training Chief, Tracy Lyon.

Bob requested that everyone signing in on the attendance sheet to please check your e-mail address to make sure it is correct as there have been many changes in the last month or so.

5. Correspondence
Nothing at this time.

6. Guest Speaker
Bob Vellias introduced the guest speaker, Pierce County Assessor-Treasurer, Ken Madsen.  Ken Madsen thanked the Association for the invitation to speak today.  Here with him today is Sloan Clack.  She distributed information packets.  The first page of the fold-outs is a spacial analysis showing plot sales in Pierce County.  180,000 to 190,000 is the average house value.  This information is used for resource allocation.  The second page is statistical appreciation values.  The numbers on the bottom of the graph relate to areas within Pierce County.  They are as follows:

1 = Roy to Eatonville

10 = Key Peninsula

2 = Buckley


11 = North of Gig Harbor

3 = Bonney Lake area

12 = Gig Harbor

4 = Milton


13 = Fox Island

5 = Orting/South Hill

14 = Tacoma

6 = Roy


15 = Tacoma

7 = Parkland/Spanaway
16 = Tacoma

8 = Parkland/Spanaway
17 = Tacoma and part of Lakewood

9 = Parkland/Spanaway
18 = Parkland/Spanaway

Vacant land is appreciating exponentially as can be seen on the next fold-out page comparing King, Pierce, Snohomish and Thurston counties.

Also distributed was information on what he has received regarding Initiative 864 from the Department of Revenue.  Many of the answers to the questions being asked are going to have to go to court.  If this initiative does pass, some of the smaller cities and districts will go bankrupt in two years.  Discussion followed.

The third sent of information distributed has web site information as well as flyers and mail outs from his office.  President Webb stated the web site is remarkable and has a lot of great information on it.  Also, he commended Ken on his staff, they are always helpful.  His office is doing a great job.

The Association thanked Mr. Madsen for his presentation.

7. American Red Cross
No representative present.

8. Department of Emergency Management
Tom Post stated that Wayne is at another meeting with DEM and will try to make it to this one if he can.  Going to be going to IFC and stated it might be valuable to have a program on this.  President Webb asked Recorder Menge to contact Alan Predmore to arrange a program on IFC.

President Webb stated that a number of changes have been made to make certain everyone is getting informed and involved with the grant processes.  A Global Assessment Committee has been formed to help provide input from the broad base regarding Homeland Security.  The committee members are: Park (PCFD 21), Hiraki (PCFD 5), Willis (PCFD 6), Henderson (TFD), and Pierce (PFD).  Other members involved in committees are: Training and Exercise: Judy Murphy, Kelvin Johnson and Tony Judd; Resource: Jack Andren, Merle Frank and Reggie Romines; and Planning & Intell: Alan Predmore and Rick Bleecker.

President Webb stated he attended a workshop March 18th that was a tabletop exercise and was a very good scenario.  Judy Murphy stated a similar one is being planned for May.

President Webb stated work is being done for the next round of grants.  A meeting is being held today at the Ram in Lakewood at noon.  There is a highly compressed time frame and if anyone has any input to get to one of the above mentioned people as soon as possible.  Jeff Jensen asked if PCSORT is involved in any of the planning.  President Webb stated that part of the Global Assessment Committee is looking at all the needs.  Discussion followed.

9. EMS
Norma Pancake stated OTEP checks should be received soon.  Only those who have sent in their rosters will be receiving OTEP checks.  No rosters, no checks.  Dave Potter is working on the divert process.  Fort Lewis will be holding a table top exercise on April 14th, Cascade Castle.

10. Fire Marshal
Nothing at this time.

11. State Chiefs/Western Chiefs
Jeff Jensen stated the Fire Authority Act went through both houses and was supposed to be signed by the Governor on March 24th.  The State Fire Chiefs office is making some radical changes.  Duane Malo is retiring the end of May and they will be contracting for administrative services with Jeff Griffin.  They will still be replacing Duane with someone, however, Jeff’s group will be taking over most of the management.  The current staff will become staff of his and may reduce the staff by one.  It is a different way to do business.  Jeff does the same thing for the Oregon Chiefs as well as the Western Chiefs.  Conference announcements should be coming out soon.

12. PS Clean Air Agency
No representative present.

13. Pierce County Fire Commissioners
No representative present.

14. EMS
Nothing at this time.

15. Training
Nothing at this time.

16. Education Committee – Speaker/Training Opportunity

Vice President Predmore reminded everyone that Gary Franz has made arrangements for Jeff Johnson from Tualitin Valley Fire and Rescue presenting a one-day seminar on May 13th at Gig Harbor beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Flyers and sign up information should be coming out soon.

17. Program/Speaker Committee

Alan Predmore stated Chuck King with the State Fire Marshals Office will be the speaker in May.  Nothing is arranged yet for June.  He and Doug Willis attended a workshop by AWC on holding elections, which was a very good class.  One speaker, Jim Nelson, had some great information on bond writing.  He might see if he could get one or two of the speakers to present some information at one of our meetings.

Alan Predmore stated he has not been able to get to the survey regarding bond issues to find out who is planning to run what and when.  Bob Vellias asked if this might be something that could be run through a committee or a person assigned to coordinate levy, bonds, etc. and run collectively as a group.  It would be beneficial to have one point person on this issue.  He stated he would be willing to take on the survey to find out who is planning to run anything.  President Webb appointed Bob Vellias as Chair of the Elections Committee.  He stated this will not be added to the agenda at this time, however, if he would contact Recorder Menge when he has something to report on and it will be placed on the agenda at that time.

18. Legislative Caucus Committee
Nothing at this time.

19. Nominating Committee - Dormant
20. Banquet Committee – Awards Committee
Nothing at this time.

21. Audit Committee

Bob Black stated the audit has been completed.  Curt Vandver stated that everything looked good and Kathy Hale was going to put together a report.  Curt will contact Kathy regarding the report and bring it to the next meeting.  President Webb thanked the audit committee members for their work on this.

22. Fire Benefit Charge Committee

Nothing at this time.

23. Emergency Management Committee

Jim Jaques stated they met March 18th.  Their main focus is updating the plan.  Next meeting will be April 15th, location to be announced.

24. Fire Marshal Task Force

Nothing at this time.

25. Unfinished Business
Reggie Romines stated he contacted some legislators regarding studded tires.  He was told it probably will not pass in the next year, however, they will continue to work on doing away with studded tires.  He expressed his concern about there being no exemption for emergency vehicles and they will try to include an exemption in the next version presented.

26. New Business
Nothing at this time.

27. Good of the Order
President Webb stated he went to Guatamala.   He has a powerpoint presentation he would like to share with the group.  He went down with five (5) others: Paul Embleton and Adam Rosenlund from Central Pierce Fire & Resuce, J. Palinski and his wife from East Pierce Fire & Rescue, and R. Quincy from Lakewood Fire.  President Webb told Doug Willis that he would like to pass on that Central Pierce has some of the best people around.  Paul Embleton and Adam Rosenlund are great individuals and it was amazing to watch their interaction.  All six of them were sent back with oil paintings that the Guatamalan firefighters had painted.  It was quite an event.  He would implore everyone to consider when you have surplus equipment, please consider giving it to the Guatamalans.  Talk to Paul Embleton or Ron Quincy for more information.

There is a Fire Comm Operations meeting today at 2:00.

28. Adjournment
There being no further business, it was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  MOTION CARRIED.  The meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Menge

Recording Secretary

The next meeting is May 6, 2004 at PCFD #5 – Gig Harbor beginning at 9:00 a.m.
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